## Regent Park Community Owners Association News June 28, 2021 (date correction)



Dear Regent Park Residents,

Here we are again, only 26 days removed from the LAST time we had to say this. We also need to add a few details from our last post on this matter:

- Children under 15 are not allowed to be at the pool without adult supervision.
- While older teens CAN be at the pool alone, they are not allowed to supervise other children unless they are over 18.
- This applies to siblings, relatives, children being babysat, or true guests that do not reside in Regent Park.

• These are non-negotiable as they are provisions of our insurance coverage as it relates to the pool.

Now, please forgive the repetitiveness: We can't believe we have to say this BUT already this year we have had several

incidents of ADULT residents confronting pool attendants over a variety of pool rules. Additionally, we have received

reports of repeat offenders berating pool staff. So, again, while it shouldn't need to be said, here goes.....any verbal

assault or aggressive confrontation with pool attendants or pool staff by adults or minors is considered violation of

pool rules and can result in removal from the pool. Repeated violations will result in suspension of privileges.

These attendants are paid to not only check and maintain the quality of the water and facilities but also to enforce pool

rules. And this summer, the attendants will be strictly enforcing the rules. While not a comprehensive list, attendants

will require access cards for entry to ensure the pool is not being used by non-residents who do not pay dues; they will

enforce guest limits to ensure that all residents can access the pool; they will enforce no glass at the pool to avoid having

to have the pool drained because glass was broken in the pool; they will enforce the reusable swim diaper rule to avoid

having to shut down the pool for an extended time because a young child has an accident in the pool. These rules have

not changed significantly over previous years and are there to promote safe enjoyment by residents.

Please take the time to familiarize yourself with the rules for the pool at: https://www.regentparksc.com/pool-

information/

Should you have an issue with a rule or how it is enforced, please don't take it out on the attendants. Contact the Board

via email at <a href="mailto:rphomeowners@yahoo.com">rphomeowners@yahoo.com</a> and we will address it with you directly.

Sincerely,

**Regent Park Board of Directors**